F R	NAME & TITLE AGENCY NAME & ADDRESS	Frank J. Murphy, Acting Director Department of Transportation (DOT) 417 East Fayette Street, Room 527	CITY of BALTIMORE	EITY OF THE STATE
М	SUBJECT	City Council Bill 17-0027	MEMO	1:07

TO The Honorable President and
Members of the City Council
c/o Natawna Austin
Room 400 City Hall

March 22, 2017

I am herein reporting on City Council Bill 17-0027 for the purpose of allowing the Director of Transportation to designate bus lanes and bus stops; prohibiting parking in designated bus lanes and stops; allowing for the towing of vehicles in properly marked and designated bus lanes and stops; setting certain penalties; clarifying and conforming related provisions; and generally relating to bus lanes and bus stops.

In 2016, there were over 6,000 citations issued for vehicles parked in bus stops. With the addition of bus lanes through downtown the ability to cite for specifically parking or stopping in a bus lane will allow for additional enforcement and ultimately more compliance with the bus lanes.

The Department of Transportation supports this bill.

Thank you for this opportunity to comment.

Respectfully,

Frank J. Murphy Acting Director

FJM/PAF

Cc: Karen Stokes, Mayor's Office

Kyron Banks, Mayor's Office